

Saints Peter and Paul Ukrainian Orthodox Church 21 Evergreen Rd. Lyndora, PA. 16045

724-287-4448(Church)

724-332-3103(Father Paisius cell phone)

HTTP://PeterAndPaulOCLyndora.5u.com,

November 6, 2016

Clergy: Father Paisius McGrath, Pastor Protopresbyter, William Diakiw, Attached Parish Board President: Stanley Ostwinch

Choir Director: Eric Prokopchak

<u>Today's Commemorated Feasts and Saints</u>: 20th Sunday after Pentecost-Tone 3; Saint Paul the Confessor

Today, Sunday, November 6, 20th Sunday after Pentecost, Hours 9:45 am Divine Liturgy 10 am Coffee Hour: Rose Raith (Church)

Monday, November 7, Vesperal Divine Liturgy for Feast of Archangel Michael, 6:30 pm Wednesday, November 9, UOL Meeting 5:30 pm

Friday, November 11, Veterans Day, Moleben and Memorial Litia 9:30 am Saturday, November 12, Great Vespers with Litia, 5 pm Sunday, November 13, Saint John Chrysostom, Hours 9:45 am Divine Liturgy 10 am

Sunday, November 13, Saint John Chrysostom, Hours 9:45 am Divine Liturgy 10 an Pre-Advent Luncheon 12 noon Ukrainian Hall 2<sup>nd</sup> floor

For Healing and Good Health: Metropolitan Antony, Bishop Daniel, , Protopresbyter William Diakiw, Pani Sonia Diakiw, Father John Harvey, Father Nestor Kowal, Panimatka Lillian Hnatko, Edna Knicely, Orycia Hammerschmitt, John Keffalas, Katheryna Dowbenko, Stephen Sheptak, Gregory Prokopchak, Jessica Burka, Amanda Burka, Tanner Noble, Nick and Arianna Coyle, Jean Markiw, Connie Markiw, Kathryn Tymkiw, Jack Povlick, Mary Ann Jurysta, Sherri Burka, Emil Russo, Helen Burka, Michael Romanyshyn, Mary Demarco, Nicholas Burka, , Eva Bilowich, Patty Hnatko, Rose Hnatko, Sherri Markiw, Ethan Rock, Scott Cygan, Metrophan Martin, Ronna Frenchak Pindel, Lovie Tymkiw, Donna Grey, Helen Olenic, our brothers and sisters suffering in Ukraine, Syria and Iraq

This morning we as a parish extend our best wishes and congratulations to George Pawluk, who celebrated his birthday this past week on Wednesday, November 2. May the Lord our God grant to His servant, George, many more blessed and happy years!

Our Parish UOL Chapter is participating in the National UOL effort to pay off the loan incurred by the Diocese to purchase a van for the use of our Diocesan Seminary. We all will have an opportunity to help our local UOL raise money for this worthy cause with a special collection next Sunday, November 13 using our special collection bowl on the Tetrapod. We encourage everyone to give generously to help with this worthy endeavor.

Today with our Parish bulletin there is a new Parish Calendar for this month- a number of changes were made to our schedule- so we ask that everyone use this one in place of the one that was with the bulletin last week.

This year our Parish UOL Chapter will be participating in the Butler Christmas Spirit Parade on Saturday, November 26. They are working on a float for this parade and anyone with further questions about how to help with this effort, please talk with Rob Prokopchak.

As we continue into the fall season we issue an appeal for help from our parishioners with the Parish grounds clean-up and maintenance. As the leaves continue to fall we need help with this and other areas of the work necessary to maintain the grounds of our Parish.

Today offer a reminder that the Pre-Advent Luncheon will be next Sunday, November 13 following Divine Liturgy. This year it was decided that since the three local parishes were together here last Sunday, the Pre-Advent event would be done separately in each parish, so we ask that all our members please plan to join us here for this celebration. The catered luncheon menu will be Stuffed Pork Chops, mashed potatoes with gravy, green beans, cole slaw, with drinks and desserts to be provided by our membership. Tickets for the luncheon will be \$10 and we ask that everyone please use the signup sheet on our parish bulletin board by today's deadline so that we know how much food to order. For further information, please talk with Antoinette Kennedy.

We wish to announce today that the Parish Ladies Guild will be having its Annual Pumpkin Pie Sale on Friday, November 18. To place your order, please use the order sheet on our Parish Bulletin Board. For further information, please talk with Rose Raith or one of the officers of the Ladies Guild.

We offer a reminder today the Parish Basket Raffle for the month of October consists of a "Baskets of Apples" Basket donated by Barbara Lesney and including bottles of Bacardi Apple Rum, Apple Liquer, Paul Mason Apple Brandy and a Apple/Cinnamon Candle. Thank you, Barbara, for your donation. Tickets are available at all Coffee Hours for 1 for \$1, 5 for \$3 or 10 for \$5. The drawing will be held next Sunday, November 13 at the Luncheon and all proceeds will benefit the Parish Capital Improvements Fund.

We thank everyone who helped with the Pirohi Sale this past week, our next Pirohi Sale will be on Thursday/Friday, November 17/18.

MAY CHRIST OUR GOD GRANT TO HIS SERVANTS ALL OF THE FAITHFUL OF SAINTS PETER AND PAUL UKRAINIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH AND ALL OUR VISITORS TODAY, PEACE, HEALTH AND SALVATION AND MAY HE SAFEGUARD AND KEEP US ALL FOR MANY YEARS!